
 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

14 August 2024 
 

BOARD UPDATE 
 

INFORMATION UPDATE FROM THE BOARD OF MALEK FAHD ISLAMIC SCHOOL 
 
Assalaamu Alaykum WRWB, 
 
On behalf of the Board, I write to inform you of a recent resignation and the appointment of two new Board 
members. 
 
Resignation of Board Member 
It is with sadness that we announce the resignation of Mr. Fehraz Fallil from the Board of Malek Fahd Islamic 
School. We extend our heartfelt gratitude to Mr. Fallil for his six years of dedicated service on the Board and 
his previous role as Chair of the Finance Committee. 
 
New Board Appointments 
We are delighted to welcome two distinguished individuals to our Board: Dr Deborah Price and Mr Faraz Amin 
Nomani. 
 
Dr Deborah Price 
Dr Deborah Price serves as the Research Degree Coordinator and Senior Lecturer in Inclusive Education and 
Wellbeing at the University of South Australia. Her esteemed work centers on inclusive education and 
wellbeing, advocating for capability and co-design approaches that celebrate diversity and uplift the voices 
of young people. Dr Price’s contributions have been recognised with numerous accolades, including the 
UniSA Award for Teaching Excellence and the UniSA Early Career Researcher Award. 
 
Mr Faraz Amin Nomani 
Mr Faraz Amin Nomani is a highly driven and results-oriented professional with extensive expertise in 
strategy development, risk management, stakeholder communication, and project management. Mr 
Nomani has a proven track record of partnering with business leaders to identify and capitalise on value-
generating opportunities, manage risks comprehensively, and drive strategic initiatives across 
organisations. 
 
Malek Fahd Islamic School is honoured to have Dr Price and Mr Nomani join our Board. We look forward to 
their valuable contributions and guidance as we continue to strive for excellence in education. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Mr Fayez Moussa  
Board Chair, Malek Fahd Islamic School 


